Brussels, 05 July 2011
 Note for the attention of Ms. Ashton,

Vice-President of the European Commission
High Representative of the Union for Foreign Affairs and Security Policy
Subject:  Urgent request to reschedule the referendum at EEAS  

On 4 July 2011, trade unions and all staff of the EEAS were informed about your signature of the decision on the creation of the staff committee and the next steps which were taken by your services. Staff representatives so far appreciated that they were involved in the discussions about these important subjects and were hoping to continue this co-operation in the framework of a sound social dialogue.

As you know, the next practical step in organising the first elections to the staff committee is the organisation of the referendum on the electoral rules. It is therefore with great surprise that all the Trade unions discovered that the procedure for referendum was already launched whereby discussions between them and the administration were still on going!

That sudden acceleration of the process generates several issues that cannot be discarded. 
The timeframe set for this exercise is too tight:

· the first deadline for verification of the lists is 11 July.  In reality it leaves only 5 working days for that task since the announcement about launching the process was sent out on 1 July, Friday evening ;

· the staff will have only one week for studying the different proposals presented by parties. This timeframe does not seem to be realistic and efficient, especially in view of the geographical coverage of the EEAS, difference in time zones and the beginning of a holiday period ;

Furthermore, no opportunity is realistically given to any concerned party to exercise its legitimate right to propose alternative options. We need to keep in mind that the referendum process is a substitution for a genuine staff general assembly that cannot be held due to geographical reasons.

Trade unions strongly and unanimously believe that the staff of the EEAS should be given sufficient time and information in order to exercise their statutory rights:  to check the electoral roll, to examine the proposals to be put on vote and to be able to present their own ideas.  These are the fundamental rights of staff in any democratic elections and they should be fully respected by the EEAS.

In our view, the above mentioned short deadlines and lack of transparency from the beginning of the organisation of the referendum may prevent colleagues from free and grounded expression of their views and may harm a social dialogue at the new institution in general.

We therefore urgently request to revise the way of organising the referendum and to reschedule it completely in order to ensure its successful organisation after the consultation and agreement with the trade unions. We are committed to do that as soon as possible in order to ensure the establishment of the EEAS staff committee until the end of the year as it is foreseen by the Staff Regulations.  

The staff representatives would be pleased to bring these issues to your attention and discuss them with you and your services in person at your earliest convenience.  
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